

JANUARY NEWSLETTER



Follow us on Twitter! @AbercrombyNS

<u>HAPPY NEW YEAR!</u> We had a lovely break and have returned ready for a fabulous new year of learning! Welcome to the new children in Willow and Oak Tree rooms. We are delighted that you have joined us at Abercromby and hope that you'll soon settle in, make lots of new friends and love learning with us.

FOREST SCHOOL Fran and Tricia have now had their Level 3 Forest School

Training and we can now restart Forest School sessions. These take place on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, where small groups of children have a 6 week course of activities. You will be informed when it is your child's turn. Dan, one of our Governors helps us with this and with general gardening. The children met Sajid the Squirrel, who helps us learn about our wonderful outdoors. He then went and hid in the woods and the children had to find him. The children made friendship bracelets and had hot chocolate—yum!

NURSERY SCHOOL PETITION Thank you to everyone who signed the petition for the government to extend the protected Nursery School funding beyond 2020. When the new funding arrangements for Early Years began in 2017, the government put in extra money for Nursery Schools for 3 years, to keep our funding at the same level, as we are more expensive to run than other settings, with very highly qualified staff, including teachers. We are hoping our MP will be able to hand deliver this to parliament, along with the petitions from Nursery Schools all over the country. If anyone would like more information about this, we have a briefing note to give out.

<u>COLD WEATHER</u> Remember we play out in all weathers—research shows this is actually really good for children's health and boosts their immunity. Please

make sure your child has a warm coat every day. They can also wear a warm hat and mittens (not gloves please!). Names must be in EVERYTHING!



DIARY DATES

- We will be having a coffee morning on 4th February and coffee afternoon on 7th February, exploring how we keep ourselves and our children safe online as part of E-Safety week.
- We will be learning about Chinese New Year in early February. We will be walking the children down to the Chinese Arch and Chinatown and would love some extra helpers to hold hands.
- ♦ The Half Term Holiday will be from Monday 18th to Friday 22nd February, when school will be closed.
- We will be holding our next Family Consultation Day after Half Term on Wednesday 27th February where you can meet with your Keyperson and chat about how they are doing. There will be no normal sessions that day.

Thanks for your support

Tam and the Abercromby Nursery Team

www.abercrombynurseryschool.co.uk

نشرة يناير الأخبارية

سنة جديدة سعيدة بعد قضاء إجازة ممتعة ، عُدنا لنبداء سنة جديدة رائعة حافلة بالجديد من العلم. نُرحب بكل الأطفال الجدد في كل من غرفتي الصفصاف واالبلوط ، سُعداء بانضمامهم لحضانتنا ونأمل إستقرارهم في القريب وتكوين أصدقاء جدد وإحراز مزيد من التقدم الدراسي .

المدرسة الغابية سُعداء بأطلاعكم بأن فران وتريشا قد تلقتا تدريب عالي في مجال المدرسة الغابية علي المستوي 3 ويمكنهما البدء بجلسات المدرسة الغابية وتدار صباحاً يومي الثلاثاء والخميس علي مدار 6 أسابيع مع مجموعة صغيرة من الأطفال . دان وهو أحد المحافظين في مجلس المدرسة ،يساعد في هذه الدورات وفي بستنة حديقة الحضانة . التقي الأطفال بساجد السنجاب وهو بدوره ساعدهم على التعرف على حديقتنا الرائعة وبعد ذلك اختبا في الغابة وترك مهمة العثور عليهم ، الإطفال صنعوا أساور الصداقة وشربوا شراب الشوكولاتة الدافئ .

التماس الحضائة نتقدم بالشكر لكل من وقع علي الألتماس المقدم من الحكومة، لتمديد تمويل حضائتنا لما بعد عام 2020 .عندما بدأ ترتيبات التمويل للتعليم القبل المدرسي عام 2017 ،الحكومة وضعت اموالاً إضافية لمدارس الحضائة لمدة 3 سنوات ،نأمل بأن يتمكن نائبنا في البرلمان بتقديم التماسنا بجانب الألتماسات المقدمة من مدارس الحضائة الأخري الي البرلمان ، للمحافضة علي تمولينا علي نفس المستوي حيث أن تكاليف إدارة الحضائة عالية ووجود مُوظفين مؤهلين للغالية بما في ذلك المعلمين لدينا مذكرة موجزة لإي شخص يرغب في الحصول علي مزيد من المعلومات حول هذا الموضوع .

الأطفال يلعبون في الحديقة في مختلف الأجواء المناخية وقد اثبتت الأبحاث <u>طقس شديد البرودة</u> بأن هذا مفيد لصحة الطفل ويُعزز من مناعتهم . رجاءاً ارتداء طفلك معطف دافئ كل يوم ،بالأضافة الي القبعة والقفازات الكاملة ويجب تدوين اسم طفلك في كل شئ .

تواريخ مهمة

دعوة لشرب القهوة والتحدث عن كيفية الحفاظ علي سلامتنا الألكترونية نحن وأطفالنا وذلك كجزء عن * أسبوع السلامة الألكترونية، الدعوة يوم 4 فبراير الأثنين صباحا و7 فبراير الخميس بعد الظهيرة.

سنتعلم عن السنة الصينية في أوائل فبراير،سنذهب مشياً لزيارة القوس والحي الصيني ، نُرحب * بمساعدة أولياء الأمور في هذا اليوم .

أجازة منتصف الفصل الدراسي الثاني تبداء من 18 الي 22 من شهر فبراير ،الحضانة مغلقة خلال * هذه المدة .

الأربعاء 27 فبراير يمكنك الأجتماع بالمسوؤلة عن طفلك ومناقشة التقدم الدراسي المحرز من قِبل * الطفل . هذا اليوم فقط لأولياء الأمور .

شكرا لدعمكم

تام وفريق العاملين لدى ابركرومبى